
Card Tricks Chapter, October 12th Minutes 

President, Elaine Mahaffey welcomed members, and guests, Patti Taber and Jeanne 
Harris.
Program- A binding techniques program was presented by Sandy Wagner.
Attendance - We had 29 members and guests sign in.
Show & Tell - 12 member participated in show and tell.
October Birthdays- Maggie announced that Nancy Stein, Susan Denton and Claudia 
Bowman had October birthdays.
Fat Quarter drawing- The fat quarters were won by Maggie Smeh.
Door Prize - The door prize was won by Elaine Mahaffey
Patriotic Piecers- Maggie Smeh reminded everyone that the Christmas Bazaar in 
Snowflake will be held September 27th & 28th at Our Lady of the Snow.
December Christmas Party- Maggie handed out invitations to our December 14th 
Christmas party.  There will be a pot luck luncheon, door prize, secret sister gifts and 
more.
Minutes - A motion was made by Cheryl Holtz and seconded by Diana Anderson to 
approve the minutes as read.  The motion passed.
Treasurers Report - Paule-Marie Bunyan reported $13,235.62 (overall total) with 
$4,949.73 for Patriotic Piecers.  A motion was made by Jodi Moses and seconded by 
Nancy Stein to approved the treasurers report as read.  Motion passed.
Quilt Show 2023- A motion was made by Ellen Yacavone and seconded by Kathy 
Hamilton to present Veterans Village (Walking Down Ranch) with $3600.00 from the 
proceeds of the Opportunity Quilt.  Motion passed.
Quilt Show 2024- Ellen Yacovone reported that the dates for next years quilt show 
have been confirmed with the church.  Quilt show positions are available and 
volunteers are always needed.
New facility search committee -Denise Locke reported for Trish Stafnik.  Trish had 
questions regarding space, cost, time line and general location.
September Retreat- Diana reported that we had 9 retreaters.  Cathy Clark thanked 
the participants in her portrait class.
Arizona Quilters Guild- Diana Anderson reported that the guild is still searching for a 
venue for the 2025 quilt show.
New Officer Voting- Sandy Wagner (and the nominating committee),
The slate of officers - Diana Anderson for President, Karen Bloom for Vice President, 
Paule-Marie Bunyan, continuing as Treasurer, and Kathy Bowers continuing as 
Secretary.
The voting was unanimous.
Elaine thanked Diana and presented her with tools.
A motion was made by Sandy Wagner and seconded by Nancy Stein to adjourn the 
meeting.  Motion passed.
Note- 
Please Contact Jeannie Lones-Shutlz if you are interested in teaching a one-day piecing 
class and at Bear Cabin Retreat on March 14th or 15th, 2024.  Her contact info:
jeannie.shultz@gmail.com/480-540-6063
Kathy Bowers/Secretary


